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BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- MINUTES -

Thursday – April 11, 2019
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
Tom Wardell called the meeting to order at 12:00 pm.    
Board Attendees (11):   J. Perlaky, J. Boldt, J. Creque, A. Schenk, W. Smith, S. Dabrunz, K. Gahler, Ralph Keefe, Bob Hoen, and T. Wardell.  Excused: J. Bench, K. Bunge, E. Stallkamp and Phil Riehm.  Special Guest, James Altland - USDA-ARS
· Jeff made a motion to approve Bob Hoen as a 3-year board member beginning in 2019.  It was seconded by Scott Dabrunz.  The vote was unanimous.
· Kelsey Gahler made a motion to accept Leah Bench as our Social Media advisor. It was seconded by Anne Schenk.  The vote was unanimous.
· James Altland was introduced to the Board as Charles Krause’s replacement.  James gave a brief description of his background and a quick overview of the new Grand Challenge research program soon to start.  Two more scientists will be hired to join Jennifer Boldt at the UT campus soon.
President Report:

No Report
Secretary Report:

In Jill’s absence, Tom Wardell asked those members present to review the February Board Minutes.  No changes were recommended.  Jeff Creque made a motion to accept the minutes as written. Seconded by Scott Dabrunz.  

Treasurer Report:

Bob Hoen reported a checkbook balance of $41,776.51 at the end of the first quarter.  There were $1,860.66 in receivables.  It was recommended Joe check with Steve Stockford at TBG to see if any checks were still being sent to that location.  If not, he will contact those individuals in arrears. 
Executive Director Report:
The Maumee Valley Growers Association (MVGA) met with the Cincinnati Flower Growers on 04-03-19 in Lawrenceburg, IN. at McCabe’s Greenhouse.  About 35 were in attendance.  Joe Perlaky briefly mentioned our ongoing gas and electric program along with food hub activities.  MVGA member Dick Bostdorff reported on the 03-12-19 meeting which was held at Penta County Career Center that invited both USDA and OSU representatives together to discuss future grower/agency collaborations.  Unfortunately, OSU did not send representatives to discuss or offer input.  This was a main topic at the Cincinnati Growers meeting in April.

The USDA-AMS offers a Specialty Crop Grant grant opportunity that would allow MVGA to apply in one of two ways, but not both.  

a. Food Hub: MVGA can apply for the same Specialty crop grant they currently have and base it on new information,  experience, updated sustainability projections.  This version of the grant also includes reimbursement dollars for grower GAP certification programs.
b. Floriculture: MVGA can also apply to the same grant for marketing dollars that would be used for flower promotions.

After a detailed discussion evaluating the pros and cons of each, the board favored an application that would focus on MVGA’s floriculture marketing program.

Jeff Creque made a motion that MVGA applies to the floriculture proposal.  Bob Hoen seconded it.  There was unanimous approval.  

Joe reminded the Board he still is waiting on a call back from the project manager in Columbus as to her thoughts on which proposal might be best to submit.  He asked for some flexibility if the conversation shifted toward a food hub submission.  The board granted him that flexibility if those were the recommendations. 
Committee Reports:
a. Education/Events:
There is a significant increase in hall rental fees for our Annual meeting from $150 to $360.  It was recommended we keep the annual event at the Strawberry Acre facility in 2019 but call on other locations for 2020.  To cover costs, the committee recommends raising dinner fees from $25 to $30.
It was also recommended to start talking about dates and events at the next Board meeting on 06-13-19.

We still are looking for an Education Chair; Eric Stallkamp chairs the Events side.

b. Marketing Committee:

Tom Wardell reports that the final stages of theFacebook and WTOL email programs are progressing nicely.  Fourteen (14) growers will be participating in each program.  The email flyer has been finalized along with our 30-second YouTube spot and the map highlighting 14 participating growers.  The email will have the names of each grower listed on the map along with links to the promo spot and the map. 

Everyone was reminded that there would be no advertising in the Val Pac or Toledo Blade this year.  Joe will send out an email notice.

2. New Business

a. No new business
Jeff Creque made a motion to adjourn and seconded by Scott Dabrunz.  The meeting concluded at 1:03 pm.  
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Next Board meeting:  Thursday, June 13, 2019 at Palmer Energy (5577 Airport Hwy.) at Noon

